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10  June 2013  

 

Caroline Armstrong 

42 Chichester Park Central 

BALLYMENA 
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Our reference FOI 110513/026 

 

RE: Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act in respect of 

Staff Officer Accountants. 

 

 

Dear Ms Armstrong, 

 

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request submitted via email to Criminal Justice 

Inspection Northern Ireland  (CJI) on 11 May 2013 in accordance with Section 8 of the 

Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

 

Our understanding of the information requested is as follows: 

 a copy of the 11/12 and 12/13 pay scales that were in operation within CJINI; 

 the number of fully Qualified Accountants employed as Staff Officers (or equivalent 

grade) within CJINI; 

 the number of these qualified SOs who are employed in a finance function; 

 the number of these qualified SOs, who are employed in a finance function, who are 

receiving an accountancy allowance, for example, receiving an additional £3k/annum 

due to being on an SO Accountant pay scale rather than a ‘normal’ SO pay scale. 

 

In answer to your request for information, I can inform you that information relating to the 

above request is being released and our replies can be found below. 

 

Query 1 

In answer to your request for information, please find enclosed a copy of the 11-12 pay 

scale in operation within CJI which would have applied to all staff (including accountants) 



working at  Staff Officer. The 2011-12 pay scale continued to operate within CJI throughout 

the 2012-13 year as implementation of the 2012-13 pay scale (also attached for your 

information) can only occur within CJI after a pay remit and supporting business case has 

been approved by the Department of Finance and Personnel (DFP).  At the time of writing, 

CJI's business case and pay remit proposal for 2012-13 has been submitted to DFP for 

consideration via its sponsor division within the Department of Justice and we await a 

response.   Should you require additional information relating to pay scales applicable to 

other staff groups within CJI for either of the two financial years please contact us. 

 

Query 2 

There are currently no fully qualified accountants employed as Staff Officers (or equivalent 

grade) within CJI. 

 

Query 3 

There are currently no qualified Staff Officers employed in a finance function within CJI. 

 
Query 4 

There are currently no qualified SOs, who are employed in a finance function, who are 

receiving an accountancy allowance, for example, receiving an additional £3k/annum due to 

being on an SO Accountant pay scale rather than a ‘normal’ SO pay scale. 

 

I hope this response satisfies your request. 

 

Should the information contained in this letter not satisfy your request for information, you 

should contact in the first instance CJI’s Freedom of Information Officer.  Their address is 

Freedom of Information Officer, Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland, 6th Floor, 14 

Great Victoria Street, Belfast, BT2 7BA or email info@cjini.org. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

James Corrigan 

Acting Chief Executive 

Criminal Justice Inspection Northern Ireland 

mailto:info@cjini.org
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